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                                                       House of Delegates


                                                                    October 16, 2010

Bismarck, ND

Administrative Vice Chair Tom Engberg called meeting to order at 7:45.  Roll call was taken and voting cards were distributed.  Board members present:  Tom Engberg, Leith Devier Becky LeDoux, Lisa Kramer Jeff Steele, Loic Joseph, Talia Butery and April Lange.
Jay Nimens, Jim Ballantyne, Carla Porter, Ben Bolinske and Ali Church were absent.  Delegates present were:  Aquastorm, Ask, Breckenridge-Wahpeton, Dickinson, Fargo, Grand Forks, Jamestown, Mandan, Minot, Valley City, West Fargo and Williston.
Secretary Minutes:  There were no corrections or additions to the spring meeting minutes. Talia Butery made a motion to approve the spring meeting minutes.  Jeff Steele seconded it.  All in favor.  Motion carried.
Treasure’s Report:  Leith handed out the treasurer’s report including profit and loss.  There are still two outstanding fees ($500.00 coaches fee and $500.00 athlete fee).  
Total Assets:
$62,289.40
Profit & Loss Net Income:  $-1611.22
Zones are still a very significant expense.
Jeff made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report.  Heather seconded it.  All in favor.  Motion carried. Leith brought up that one way to reduce the loss is by reducing the mileage rate from the previous IRS rate (currently $.50/mile) to 50% of the IRS rate ($.25/mile).  April made a motion to approve.  Becky seconded it.  All in favor.  Motion carried.
General Chair’s Report:
On behalf of Jay, Leith thanked Brandi for her time as Secretary and welcomed April Lange as the new Secretary.  Leith Devier and Jim Ballantyne will be attending the LSC Club Leadership meeting in Colorado Springs, CO.  
Board Member Reports:  No reports at this time.
Senior Vice Chair:  No report at this time.
Age Group Vice Chair:  Jeff stated that swim clubs need to send him the results if they swim out of state otherwise he doesn’t get them.
We have multiple meets on multiple weekends need to get that taken care of.  After discussion SC was resolved.  Officials and swim clubs need to get their info into Jeff as soon as possible so it’s not always at the last moment.
Registration Chair: ND athlete registrations are up 71 athletes from last year (1183 athletes.) USA Registration athlete fees increased again this year and will continue to increase by $1.00 for the next 5 years, so at this time the NDLSC will not raise athlete fees.  Make sure all your swimmers are USA registered, with forms and fees into the NDLSC Reg. Chair. A brief overview of New Registration Legislation purposed; (Purposed Legislation was e-mailed out to all BOD and HOD prior to meeting) A $5.00 fee for on deck registration, if not registered prior to a meet or swimmer will be unable to swim.  Clubs can have no more that 5 on deck registrations.  Try to stay away from on deck registration.  There is also a $5.00 fee for proposed for transfers. Registrations need to be in to the NDLSC Registration chair at least 3 weeks from acceptance or the Tuesday prior to a meet.   Outreach (Income based Membership) is required by LEAP . The purposed qualification criteria for Outreach Membership are as follows a). Currently a recipient of hot lunch program or b). food stamp recipient or c) primary breadwinner out of work for 6 months.  Proof of one of the criteria required for qualification of Outreach membership. 
Leith read block A.  Tom made a motion to approve.  Jeff seconded it.  All in favor. Motion carried. (See Attachments for Block A Legislation)
Leith read block B.  Becky made a motion to approve.  Jeff seconded it.  All in favor.  Motion carried. (See Attachments for Block B Legislation)
Leith read block C.  Lisa made a motion to approve.  Becky seconded it.  All in favor.  Motion carried. (See Attachments for Block C Legislation)
Technical Chair:  Lisa stated that club registrations need to be in by Dec 15th otherwise there will be a late fee applied.  Discussed maybe after Dec 15th raise it to $190.00. (See Attachments for Block B Legislation)
Safety Chair:  Per the BoD meeting Carla stated that it is not mandatory that you use the sit and slide entry.  Will go back to entering pool feet first.
Disability Chair:  Talia Butery went to the Central Zone Diversity Camp with one swimmer from North Dakota. A DVD was made by the campers of the Central Zone Diversity camp and was viewed by the BOD and HOD. Talia said it was an awesome experience to go to this and met a lot of neat swimmers from different ethic backgrounds.
Zones:  Loic was the coach for the 15 and over ND zones team held in Bismarck, ND.  There were 125 swimmers that attended and he had 17 swimmers from North Dakota.  He thought it was a great success and had many compliments on how the meet was run and the facility.  
Talia took the swimmers 14 and under to zones in Lincoln, NE.  She said it was very hot but the kids did very well.  They got a few medals.  She said she had a wonderful time and it was a great experience.  
The budget reflects an expense of $11,000 for zones, which only includes Leith’s estimate for Age Group Zones, based on history.  If Senior Zones is to be supported by the LSC, an additional estimated $15,000 would have to be raised to fund a trip to Indianapolis.  After discussion, it was suggested that the Senior Zones trip for 2011 not be funded specifically by the LSC but individual reimbursements will be allowed under the new Proposed Section 8 of the policy manual for 2011 Senior Zones-ONE YEAR ONLY.  Jeff made a motion that the 2010-2011 senior zones be included in the funding.  Morgan Doll seconded it.  All in favor. Motion carried.
A motion was made to approve the proposed Part 8, with a modification to section 8.2A to allow funding for 2011 Senior Zones in addition to the standard allowable meet expenses.  Talia made a motion to approve.  Tammy from Wahpeton seconded it.  All in favor.  Motion carried. (See Attachments Policy Manual Part 8 Legislation)
Coaches Representative:  Loic would like to change the time period to qualify for state as it would give the boys more time to qualify and maybe get more of them to go.  He would like the time period from January 1st through March of the following year, which would take place immediately (January 1, 2010 through March 18, 2011 for SC 2011).  Leith made a motion.  Jeff seconded it.  All in favor.  Motion carried.  
Administrator Vice Chair:  Tom stated that there was new legislation passed on back ground checks at the USA convention in Dallas, Texas this year.  He said that there will be new background checks on all coaches and all non-athlete members.  Will pass on info when he gets it.  Also, USA Swimming will be introducing an education program that will be coming soon.
Leith, Becky and Jeff volunteered to join the existing LEAP Committee of Loic, Lisa, and Jay.  The expected completion date set by USA Swimming was April 30, 2010.  They can deny our right to sanction meets if a remediation plan is not agreed upon.  The committee will do what is necessary to move forward on the project to achieve LEAP Level One.

Nominating Committee:  (Shall consist of those Board of Directors NOT up for election)
Spring election nominations are needed for the following positions to be elected in odd numbered years:  General Chair (Jay Nimens-not eligible to run again), Treasurer (Leith Devier), Age Group Vice Chair (Jeff Steele), Technical Chair (Lisa Kramer-not eligible to run again), and Safety Chair (Carla Porter-not eligible to run again).  Leith encouraged members to consider running for a position.
Board of Review:  Nominated for a 2-year term were Tracy Roche, Todd Dutt, Shawn Lange, Grant Richardson and Charlie Jeske.  Talia made a motion to approve.  Heather seconded it.  All in favor.  Motion carried.
USA Convention: Becky and Leith attended the USA Convention in Dallas, in September.  A summary was provided.  Leith stressed how informative it was and how important it is to have representation at the Convention and thanked the board for the opportunity to attend.  A link to the legislation that was approved at the USA Swimming Convention was provided: http://www.usaswimming.org/DesktopDefault.aspx?TabId=1636&Alias=Rainbow&Lang=en-US.  Leith also encouraged clubs to review the Athlete Protection Policies and Best Practices provided by USA Swimming under the Rules and Regulations section of their website.    
Old Business:  It was brought up from previous minutes that a request from the athletes to change the order of the 1650 and the 1000 around was to be discussed at the next athlete meeting.  Due to no athlete at the meeting and no further information no change was made.
New Business:  As a way to balance the budget, Leith suggested increasing the per swimmer fee that is paid to the LSC by $.25.  After discussion, it was suggested the fee increase by $.50.  Jeff made a motion to increase LSC fees from $3.00 to $3.50 and state fees from $5.00 to $5.50.  Morgan Doll seconded it.  All in favor.  Motion carried.
A budget for 2010-11 reflecting a deficit of $570 was presented.  A motion was made to approve the budget as modified to reflect the increase in the per swimmer LSC fee.  Morgan Doll seconded, all in favor, Motion carried.  
Loic made a motion to change the criteria to hold a state meet:  
Need 8 lanes
Starting blocks on both ends
Cool down pool separated from meet pool
Adequate area behind starting blocks
Spectator seating to be at least 600
On deck seating to be at least 300
Adequate motels, restaurants and parking.
After much discussion, a vote was taken and 12 yes votes were taken and 7 no votes were taken.
Motion carried.
Grand Forks made a motion to adjourn.  Tom seconded it.  Motion carried.
Respectfully,
April Lange
Secretary
